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Primary 2 Newsletter – Term 4                              
Dear Parents/Carers
We hope you had a fantastic Easter break and that our pupils are looking forward to the final term of Primary 2! 
Our Weekly timetable
There are no significant changes to our timetable. Here is a reminder for your reference.
· Assemblies will be held on a Monday afternoon
· Mrs Ruxton will continue to teach French on a Monday
· P.E sessions will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays
· Art sessions will not take place on a particular day
· Kodaly music and singing sessions will be on Tuesday,      
                led by Mrs Russon
· Golden Time will be on Friday.
Numeracy
The focus this term will be consolidating our knowledge of numbers to 20 and exploring numbers to 100.  We will be encouraging the pupils to become more confident using different mathematical vocabulary and to explain the strategies they have used to solve sums.  Some pupils will also be introduced to multiplication through repeated addition and doubling.  We will also be investigating different ways of measuring, learning how to estimate and working with larger values of money.
www.sumdog.com   and Hit the Button (www.topmarks.co.uk) are good resources that can help motivate and engage your child with their learning.  We will be continuing with Big Maths weekly challenges and that will hopefully help to encourage rapid recall of number facts (addition to 20.)  
Literacy

During this term the pupils will continue to develop their writing skills and we will encourage the children to work as independently as possible.  They will revise how to apply past and future tense when writing.  We will be learning how to change words from singular to plural and develop basic dictionary skills to help with accurate spelling.
In order to encourage your child’s comprehension skills, we would be grateful if you can continue asking them to make predictions about what they are reading, to summarise the main idea of a section or page, to describe what they think is happening based on the illustration prior to reading the text.  You could do this together using your child’s school reading book, library book or any other story that you share.
Homework/Talks
On the whole, we were really pleased with the standard of the talks about famous Scots that we heard before the holidays.  The children were well prepared and made a good attempt to tell the class about their chosen person.  They also enjoyed listening to the talks that were presented and asked lots of good questions.  We would like to thank you for your support in helping prepare the children to deliver their talk to an audience.  As we are sure you appreciate, this is a fantastic skill for the children to learn and develop.  Please keep an eye on your emails during this Term as we will be asking the pupils to prepare another talk at a later date.
Topic
We concluded our Scottish Castles and Famous Scots topic with a very enjoyable trip to Drum castle.  Our topic this term is Transport and we will learn about the different modes of transport, how they have evolved over time and will continue to do so.
Assembly

Our class assembly will be on the 3rd of June.  Please keep an eye on your emails as further details will be given out nearer the time.

Helpful Reminders
Please ensure your child is equipped with a named P.E kit in an appropriate bag. The kit should consist of a pair of shorts and a t-shirt. No football strips please.  Please ensure all items of clothing are named.
Please ensure your child has a named pair of indoor shoes to change into when coming in from outdoors.
If you wish, you may send in an old oversized t-shirt or art apron for your child to wear during art and craft activities.
Emails
When we are sending out whole class messages our preferred method of communication is to send the information via an email.  Please let us know if you are unable to access emails and we can try to accommodate you.  Notes for an individual pupil or group of children will continue to be written or stuck into the yellow diaries.

Dates for the Diary

3rd of May – Pupil reports issued to parents

15th of May – Parent consultation 6.00-8.30pm 

16th of May – Parent consultation 3.45-6.15pm

17th of May – Dress as You Please Day and bring chocolate for school fayre

18th of May – Spring Fayre

7th of June – Sports Day

4th of July – End of term church service
As always, if you have any questions or queries please don’t hesitate to catch either of us in the morning or at the end of a day. 
Many thanks,
Mrs Bryson and Mrs Cameron.
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